








For the 3rd time in 5 springs a Lark Bunting was along Mallott
Rd. just north of Sutter Apr. 14-30 (BED). Grasshopper Sparrow
reports in the C.V. away from its w. edge are few, so two singing
males in Porterville, Tulare, Mar. 29 (R]JR) were of interest.
Twenty-seven White-throated Sparrows made our strongest
spring showing ever. A singing male in Mill Valley May 31
(DAH) was very late. An impressive five individual Harris’
Sparrows were reported Mar. 1-Apr. 27. Eight Lapland Long-
spurs on outer Pt. Reyes Apr. 5 (PhR, AG, EDG) were our last.
The wintering Chestnut-collared Longspurs on Bear River
Ridge, Humboldt, and at Ave. 276 and Rd. 176, Tulare, were
last observed Mar. 26 (M. Morris) and Apr. 1 (RH), respectively.
The latter birds peaked at an impressive 18-20 (RH).

BOBOLINK TO FINCHES — Most Bobolink sightings are
coastal, but our only one this season was at Mono L. May 28
(GWP). Very few people have hinted at how the continuing
drought has affected their local bird populations. So it was
interesting (and disheartening) to read RLR’s account of 2000
Tricolored Blackbirds colonizing a pond on the Ft. Hunter Lig-
gett Military Reservation, Monterey, in March only to abandon
nests and the entire area by May as the pond dried up. “Up to
45" coastal Yellow-headed Blackbirds in the Hanson Slough
area, Santa Cruz, May 11-20 (DLSu et al.) was unprecedented.
One member of the famous Great-tailed Grackle pair at S.F.'s
Aquatic Park was still present through May 23 (DPM), but
there was no mention of the sex. A Common Grackle enter-
tained a handful of people at Mendoza Ranch, Pt. Reyes, May
21-22 (fRS, tJ]M et al.). Pending acceptance by the C.B.R.C.,
this provided our Region with only its 5th record. A “Balti-
more” N. Oriole was at outer Pt. Reyes May 24 (RS). Spring
records are few.

The Red Crossbill invasion continued throughout the spring.
Reports remained concentrated in the c. coast area with local
breeding confirmed in Monterey (DR) and Santa Cruz (DLSu).
Inthe lowlands away from the coast six birds were in Stockton
Apr. 7 (DGY), and one bird was in Livermore Apr. 29 (KGH).
Last year’s Oriental Greenfinch was seen again at the Arcata
oxidation ponds Apr. 17 ({F]B), the site of its discovery. Con-
sidering how these ponds are monitored on a regular basis,
one wonders where the bird was spending the winter. Perhaps,
as one of the locals mused, it never left.

ADDENDUM — Careful documentation is being forwarded to
the C.B.R.C. for a 8 Common Grackle, seen Apr. 12, 1987, at McGee
Cr., Mono (7000 ft elevation; Diane Payne, t{DAG).
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